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December 6, 1963 

Mr. Arnold E. Elias 
Confidential Assistant 

to the Postmaster General 
Bureau of Personnel 
Post Office Department 
W&shington, D. c. 20260 

Dear Arnold: 

Thank you for your letter of November 29 furnishing the letter 
frOlll Dr. Garcia and the application of ~- ltllguerza. 

l realize that you suggested that I look into oppo1tunities for 
Mr. Muguerza and advise Dr. Garcia d:lreet; however, since I have 
not been able to work out anything here in the Region and do not 
anticipate being able to work out anything in the foreseeable 
future, I believe it best to return the application to you in 
the event you are in a position to try to place Mr. Muguerza in 
the Department or in the Internal Audit Branch of the Inspection 
Service. 

I have discussed employment opportwuties for Mr. Muguerza with 
our Regional Controller and our Regional Director. As the situa-
tion now stands we have Just recently completed absorption of the 
Denver Accounting function and the Accounting personnel of that 
Region. This has left us with surplus people and no opportunity 
at all for placement of Mr. Muguerza. Also, when the current 
program for fully utilizing the new 1401 data processing machine 
is completed, we anticipate additional surplus Accounting personnel. 

As you can see, circumstances simply do not provide for any favor-
able consideration of Mr. lllguerza's application. 



--· ,• 

We realize that he has excellent crilalifications and for this 
reason we are returning bis application to you with the hope that 
you ~ay be able to work out something for him at the departmental 
level. 

I hope that you can work out something for Mr. Muguerza because 
as you know, l have the greatest of respect for Dr. Garcia and 
his recommendation. 

With best personal regards. 

Sincerely yours, 

Debs Hensley 
Director, Personnel Division 
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